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	Minutes of the meeting of 
11th April 2019
	

	
	 Comrie Community Centre from 7.30pm
	

	1.0
	Attendance
	Action

	
	Community Councillors:
David Robertson (DR)
Tim Lucas (TL)
John Greer (JC)
Iain McLellan (IMcL)
Alan Moffat (AM)

Pauline Toole (PT)

	

	
	PKC Councillors:, Stewart Donaldson (CllrSD), Rhona Brock (CllrRB)
PC Steven Mitchell 
	

	
	Apologies: Leanne Curran (LC), Gill Brock (GB), Roz McCall (CllrRMcC)

	

	
	Hannah Lucas ( minutes Secretary ) (HL)

2 members of the public present
	

	2.0
	Minutes of the last meeting
	

	
	Approved 

	

	3.0
	Police Matters 
	

	
	Introduction to P.C. Steve Mitchell who is the new Community Police Officer for Comrie – he is currently working out of an Auchterarder office and is covering several areas throughout Perthshire.
It was noted that he was covering a lot of area geographically but he advised that due to the crime rate being low, there were no immediate concerns.

He is going to try to attend as many meetings as possible but also needs to go to the Braco CC meeting on the same night each month.

There were not a lot of concerns to raise – oil thefts had dried up. There had been a white Audi damaged in Field of Refuge on the 18th March but this was still being investigated.
JG raised the fact that he had been targeted with a cybercrime attempt and he felt this matter needed reporting to ensure that these issues were investigated whenever possible. JG to forward the email on to PC Mitchell.

PT had asked for an update on the partially decomposed dog (greyhound) found in the river up at the Deil’s Cauldron. PC Mitchell advised that this would be reported to the SSPCA and they would investigate it. PT wanted the councillors to know that the local dog wardens were not very responsive to her phone calls and would like it noted.
There is still no one identified regarding the damage done to the caravans in St Fillans.
PC Mitchell advised that new bylaws had been brought in regarding camping on unauthorised sites (eg laybys), hopefully to reduce antisocial problems.

	JG

	4.0
	Matters arising from Previous minutes
	

	
	None

	

	5.0
	Planning
	

	
	There is a planning application under consideration to move the RBS ATM into Bridge Street and position it on the corner of the old RBS bank building nearest the Post Office. There will be a secure door to allow for easy maintenance of the machine and the ATM will be adjacent to this. The machine will be usable from the pavement.
The beneficial implication of this planning application is that there will be an ATM remaining in the village for the foreseeable future if the application is successful.
	

	6.
	Roads
	

	
	Monzievaird hump has now been fixed.
Gowanlea Road successfully redone and looks good. 

Barrack Road to be resurfaced in May – travel restrictions along it will apply.
Cones have now been put on the loose stones on pavement outside Campbells, hopefully this will be repaired soon.
No word on the South Crieff Road as yet but still in contact with them regarding the condition of it. 

Bear have been notified re the 30mph sign to the east of the village – still not fixed. 

Bridge completed at Strowan Farm and this looks good.
Nothing to report on whether the countdown signs are coming.
P&K Councillors are going to a Roads meeting with Bear Scotland on the 28th May so any issues please send through to them or CCC and they will raise them at the meeting.
	

	8.0
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	Nothing significantly has changed.
CC gave out 4 cheques at the meeting tonight.

£250 to Rainbows, £250 to Kids Strings from Comrie Community Council funds and 2 cheques for money which was received through a grant from Strathearn & Strathallan Action Partnership in conjunction with Perth & Kinross Council's Community Planning Policy Team. These were issued to the Comrie Fortnight Association for £1,500 and the Thursday Club for £1,000.
Sandra has issued 72 invoices for website advertising and if all are paid there should be £1700 generated from this.

JG is still working to get the online banking up and running.
	JG

	8.  
	Secretary’s Correspondance
	

	
	Flood Prevention – TL and DR to attend a design information meeting in Perth on the 25th April 09.30 – 15.00. Following this there will be two drop in sessions in the White Church, one on Tuesday 30th April and one on Wednesday 8th May, to allow members of the public to pop in any time between 14.00 – 20.00 to look at the flood prevention plans and to discuss any concerns with representatives from P&K, the works designers and the contractors.
It was discussed that there would be a closed session ahead of these dates with the CC and P&K to allow CC members time to consider the proposals, to ask questions and to report back to the community as appropriate.

It was also suggested that other organisations be consulted prior to the building of the infrastructure as it would be easier to have beneficial items built into the flood prevention structures rather than trying to add them at a later date. Raised flower planters and commemorative plaques were mentioned but no definitive decisions were taken at the meeting.

Shaky Bridge – Progressing but awaiting details of the structural report and costings which were due at the end of March. AM to ask Andrew Reid for an update and to find out what is happening. P&K Councillors to chase for the reports to allow for funding applications to be submitted.

Fireworks – TL had had no response at all from Comrie residents regarding the Scottish Government’s consultation over the regulation of the sale and use of fireworks. It was agreed that the CCC would not submit any reply due to lack of response.

New Notice Boards – have been collected and are awaiting an agreement for the positioning of them in St Kessocks Square. Waiting for posts from PKC – person who is dealing with it is off until the 15th April.

Free trees for Laggan Park – would be available in November and an application for 315 assorted trees is expected to be approved but still awaiting final outcome of application.  Will not affect the SSSI for Green Ants.
Website - March views – 15,227 Face Book page – 4,254 followers.
The Comrie Hotel requiring more Comrie Walk Maps – JG to organize.

Solheim Cup Community fund application now open.

Public toilet doors – Cllr Donaldson to chase Bruce Reekie and Nigel Taylor regarding the installation of the automated doors for the toilets.

Cultybraggan – big improvement and much tidier now the old cars have mostly gone – recycling bins are much tidier also but signage within the camp confines is still needed. PT advised that there is going to be better signage but the site manager has now left and they are looking at recruiting.


	TL/DR
AM

TL

TL
JG

SD



	9.
	Councillors’ Report
	

	
	AM had been approached regarding the condition of the play equipment in Legion Park and why were a number of other parks being upgraded and Comrie was not on the list – Cllr’s explained that community parks are upgrade by local fund raising. CC to speak with Lianne Curran regarding this as she had previously expressed an interest in the play park.
AM has also sent an application to the Steinmuir legacy regarding installing another defib in the phone box at the west end of Comrie.
Defib at white church is still out of action – AM has pads to replace used ones.


	AM
AM

	
	
	

	10.
	AOCB
	

	
	Judy advised that there was another planning democracy meeting in Glasgow which she had previously attended and found it very useful.
She suggested that someone from the CCC should try to attend.

Path to Cultybraggan was reported to be blocked after the recent storms. PT to walk up and investigate.

PKC website is very cluttered and the calendar of events is very difficult to find – Cllr Donaldson is going to speak to them to see if it can be updated.

Bridge closure in Crieff is not going ahead and a traffic light system will be put in place by SGN but will not be happening till 2020 and will start with the Muthill Road.


	PT

SD

	
	Date of next meeting 9th May 2019
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